Newsletter...June 2005
Telephone: 709-635-5232
Fax: 709-635-4498

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATE
SOCIAL

The town 1is planning a Volunteer
Appreciation social at the Community Hall
on June 25" Guests are to meet at the
Community Hall at 7:30 pm for an informal
recognition of your time and talent. The
dance - which is to immediately follow -
open to all.

DJ for the evening is Cameron Patey.

Come one and all and help us celebrate our
volunteers!

BUY AND SELL

There are no items to list for this month.

BROADBAND - HIGHSPEED
INTERNET

Broadband-Highspeed Internet is now
available in Reidville. If you are having

difficulty receiving this service, please
contact the council office on or before June
17" so your concerns can be forwarded to
the broadband committee.

When this project began, Reidville was
promised 100% coverage. If you have been
requesting the service and have been told
that it is not available in your area, please
make sure your name is listed with the
council office. Thank you.

YOUTH ACCOMPLISHMENTS

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES:
Congratulations to our High School
Graduates for 2005. They include:

Beaulieu, Luke
Curlew, Carla

Curlew, Kyle

Janes, Jason

Pittman, Roy Jr.
Raymond, Christopher
Rumbolt, Bobbi

Congratulations and good luck on your
future endeavours!

SWIMMING: The Deer Lake Dolphins
Swim Team held their year end Fun Meet
and Awards presentation recently. Two
swimmers from Reidville were recognized
for their contributions. They included:
Dominique Stuckless: Most Improved
female non-competitive Swimmer
Cora-Lee Reid: Most Dedicated Breast
Stroke Swimmer.



SUMMER EMPLOYMENT
PROGRAM

The town of Reidville has received
notification of five students for the summer
of 2005. These students will be hired for
seven weeks with 30 hours of employment
per week.

Any interested student is to have their
resume into the council office by Friday,
June 17" at2 pm. Interviews will take place
during the beginning of the week, June 20"
or 21%,

NOTE: No resumes will be received after 2
pm Friday, June 17",

Additional Note: Only students returning to
school qualify for employment under this
program.

SPECIAL GREETINGS

A number of residents have Birthday and
Anniversary Greetings they would like to
share. They include:

Birthdays:

May 30" Irene Curlew turned 59

June 4" Monique Reid turned 14

June 8" Clarence Reid turns 64

June 13" Nikita Reid turned 19

June 17" Dominique Stuckless turns
11 years

June 22™ Cindy Budgell turns 48

June 22™ Elizabeth Hiscock turns ??

June 29" Florence Reid turns ??

July 7 Rosemary Young turns 45

July 7 Sandra McKay turns 45
July 8™ Rod Reid turns 41
Anniversaries:

May 16" Archie & Angela Butt

celebrate their wedding

anniversary

Lloyd and Doris Jones will

be married 32 years

July 4™ Bonnie and Paul Reid will
be married 18 years.

June 30™

ELECTIONS

Council elections across Newfoundland and
Labrador will be held this September. Any
person is qualified to be nominated for a
position on council providing they reach the
following criteria:

. Is a Canadian Citizen of the full age
of 18 years
. Is a resident for a period of six(6)

months before nomination day either
in the municipality or in an area that
on election day is part of the
municipality

. Is not in arrears of taxes or other
charges payable to the municipality.

PERMITS

With spring in the air, residents are
reminded that before they begin any
construction on their property that they first



need to obtain a permit. NOTE: It takes
about a month for a home/garage permit to
be approved. Smaller permits only take a
few minutes.

COMPLAINTS

Some residents have expressed concern
about speeding in the Herb Street and other
by road areas. Please keep your speed down
and keep an eye out for children at play.

PLAYGROUND

The Reidville Recreation Committee Inc.
have once again ordered a new small piece
of equipment for the community
playground. Keep an eye out in July for a
“Blue Bouncy Whale” being installed.

WATER TOWER ERECTION

Beginning Tuesday, June 21* construction
will begin on the town’s water tower.
NOTE: For your safety and the safety of
the workers, this site is off limits.

Occupational Health and Safety prohibit
visitation to this site while construction is
underway. Your cooperation in this matter is
greatly appreciated.

WEB INFORMATION: LAND FOR
SALE/BUSINESS INFO

The town is in the middle of designing a
web page advertising our town and what we
have to offer. If there is any person who

would like land that is for sale listed on line,
please contact the council office at your
convenience. With regards to businesses, it
would be great if all businesses in our town
were listed on the web page. Just some of
the information that would be required if
you are interested:

Name of Business
Address

E-mail address
photo

We could just have it mentioned on the
home page or we can have a link to your
own web site. Please contact us with any
information about your business.

NOTE: It is hoped that by this fall, the
town’s web page - which is under
construction - will be completed.

The town’s e-mail address will soon be
activated. The two town’s e-mail addresses
will be:

townofreidville@nf.aibn.com
kreid@nf.aibn.com

DARTS

Adult fun darts is now finished for this
season and will begin again in September.
The Recreation Committee would like to
thank all those who aided in making this
season such a tremendous success!

FIRE DEPT.




The Reidville Volunteer Fire Department is
in urgent need of volunteers.  The
Department is currently short by three (3)
members. In order for the department to
operate efficiently and effectively, it needs
a full department.

Any interested individuals (whether male or
female) are asked to apply. If criteria is met,
you can help our department keep our town
safe from fire.

For more information, please contact Bruce
Curlew at 635-5579, Roy Pittman at 635-
3044 or Alvin Fudge at 635-5368.

NEW RESIDENTS

There have recently been some new
residents move to the area. If you are a new
resident, please note that Wednesdays are
garbage collection days.

For a list of the town’s emergency numbers,
please contact the council office from 9 am
to 3 pm daily.

TAX COLLECTION

As of June 14, 2005, the town’s collection
rate for the current year stands at 76.69%.
This is up 7.85% from the same period last
year. The town is currently owed:
$59,587.63 overall for taxes. This breaks
down as such:

$46,741.46 for taxes for 2005
$12,846.17 for taxes from 2004 & prior.

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with the
payment of their account.

NOTE: June 30" is fast approaching. All
accounts are due to be paid in full by this
time. Please check your records to ensure
that your account is up to date.

Did you know that if your account is sent to
a collection agent, your credit rating is
damaged...

Did you know that without adequate tax
collection, our town does not have funds to
operate efficiently....

EMERGENCY NUMBERS
DoctoronCall........... 1-800-261-0741
Fire Alarm..........ccoeouveeeennne. 635-5600
RCMP.....ccovvieiiiii, 635-2173
Ambulance.........cc.ccoeeuneennnn. 635-3020
NF Power.................. 1-800-474-5711
Council Office...................... 635-5232

Fax: 635-4498

HAVE A SAFE &
HAPPY SUMMER!
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